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Mr. Chairman,

I have the honor to speak on behalf of the OIC Group on the agenda item
"Measures to eliminate international terrorism". At the outset, allow me to
congratulate you on your election as Chairman of the Sixth Committee.
Congratulations also go to other members of the Bureau on their election, and I
would like to assure you the OIC Group's full support throughout the work of the
Committee.

I would also like to congratulate HE Vladimir Voronkov on his appointment
as USG and head of the office of counter terrorism. The OIC welcomes the
establislment of the office as we feel this will elevate the work of the UN in
combatting terrorism.

Mr. Chairman,

The OIC Group reaffirms that terrorism constitutes a flagrant violation of
international law, including international humanitarian law and human rights law.
Terrorism also contradicts the practices of Islam and its principles.

The Group reaffirms that terrorism should not be associated with any
religion, race, faith, theology, values, culture, society or group. In this context, and
while the group of OIC takes note of recent statements of Presidents and world
leaders who dissociated Islam from terrorist organizations, we strongly condemn
any attempt to link Islam with terrorism to achieve interests, such attempts play in
the hands of terrorists and constitute any advocacy of religious hatred,
discrimination and hostility against Muslims.

Accordingly, we reiterate the importance of promoting dialogue,
understanding and cooperation among religions, cultures and civilizations for
peace and harmony in the world and welcome in this regard all international and
regional initiatives and efforts.





need for progress in this process. We reiterate our 


